

Director

Wesley Simons

423-512-0550

Co-Director

Eddy Craft

423-512-0909

Dean of Students

Jeff Johnson

423-220-0393

Dean of Instructors

Tim Phillips

423-741-3579

II Timothy 2:2

And the things that thou hast heard of me among many witnesses, the same commit thou to faithful men, who shall be able to teach others also.

TRI-CITIES SCHOOL OF PREACHING AND CHRISTIAN DEVELOPMENT

1162 HWY. 91, ELIZABETHTON TN. 37643

423-474-2622

Jeff Johnson 127 Oak Drive Unicoi Tn. 37643 423-220-0393

Dear Brethren,

Hope all is well. We pray that everyone had a good Thanksgiving holiday. We were able to spend some time with family. Unfortunately three of the grandchildren ended up getting strep throat. They are doing fine now.

The students are doing well. We had a couple students out for the COVID virus. They are doing better now and have returned to school. It seems this virus is never going to end.

Sherry and I are doing well. Sherry has had me busy hanging Christmas lights during the Thanksgiving break. It seems each year the lights keep growing. But, it's all worth it! The grandchildren love the lights. It's a good time of year to reflect on what we all should be thankful for.

As we get closer to the end of the year, Please continue to pray for the work here at the school. Pray for our health, efforts, and success in training these men to be Gospel preachers.

We want to thank you for all the support that you send to us while laboring here at the school. Without your support this school and work would not be possible. You are an answer to all of our prayers and may God continue to bless you.

In His Service Jeff Johnson